

## Longview Soccer Club Minutes

June 9, 2014

In attendance: Bob McIntyre, Jennifer Cockrill, Cathy Reynolds, Tony Werner, Seth Cockrill, Rob Lafady, Jak Massey, Venancio Gonzales

Guest: Sara Johnson

Called to order at 6:02

Bob McIntyre, Vice President

- Seth made a motion to approve May minutes with the addition of Jenn Jolly, Tony seconded, all in favor, motion passed.
- Reviewed incident reports for a BU7 coach. After observation of practices and games, the complaints were confirmed. Bob will be following up with the coach and documenting everything.
- A BU7 coach didn't show up so a parent coached the game. Some education might be needed for coaches that only those that have completed the background are allowed to coach and the game should be forfeited or rescheduled. Jak could create a waiver to go into each coach's packet for any parent, sibling or spectator to sign. We will discuss it further at a later date.

Cathy Reynolds, Treasurer

- Received a letter from Jeff Wilson of TPI. He is waiving \$265 additional fees for vandalism that occurred on May 1 to go towards additional improvements that he sees we've been making towards preventing vandalism. Seth made a motion to give TPI an in-kind sponsorship for the gesture, Cathy seconded, all in favor, motion passed.
- Reviewed May financials. Seth made a motion to approve, Tony seconded, all in favor, motion passed.
- Has not found a good CD to invest in.

Jak Massey, Head Registrar

- A coach with prior behavior issues directed towards Jak and other coaches. We will watch for any further problems.
- Longview coach had an issue with a Kelso coach not giving 50% play time and encourages players to elbow. Jak will bring it up at the CYSA meeting.
- Walk-in registration is this Saturday and she has all the volunteers needed. Almost 100 kids are already registered. We have two new registrars. Melissa Whittington will be doing U9-11 and Trieste Madden will do U12-14. Jill Burr will do U6-8 and Jak will cover U15-18 as needed. Registration closes on July 15 but will be open for an additional week for upper age groups. Emails are going out weekly.

Seth Cockrill, Field Maintenance

- Pro-line needs to fix the sprinkler system.
- Regarding set up for CKC, Seth has notified Tom Hutchinson that he cannot run the sprinklers and all field issues are to go through him.
- Port-a-potties will get picked up this week.
- A work party will be scheduled in the beginning of July.
- Seth has received a lot of comments about the high quality of the fields so the plan for spring season seemed to go well.
- The mower will go in for regular maintenance next week.
- The Gator is dead and no longer runs. Bob suggested contacting JH Kelly to see if they would donate or sell a used one to us.

Tony Werner, CKC Co-chair, Youth Ref

- Micro-ref clinic is this Thursday.
- 4 micro-ref's moving on to become certified.
- Advertising through Facebook for CKC.

Rob Lafady, Concessions

- Spring was a slower season.
- They are interested in covering CKC if no TB teams do it.
- The shack is parked in front of the building for now and will be picked up July 1.

Jennifer Cockrill, Secretary

- Sara Johnson here to volunteer for Marketing/Promotions. Tony and Jak will email a list of things that are needed that Sara might be able to take over.
- Challenger camp emails will start going out once a week.
- Emails to members should be sent to the Secretary to proof before being sent.

Old business

- LSC dollars needs to be implemented in the fall. Tony will make up a template and send it out for review.

New business

- CYSA AGM is Monday.
- Seth will buy a locked and stocked toolbox.
- Seth and Tyler will discuss future coach training.

Meeting adjourned at 7:37

